
  

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 21 March 2022 

 

END OF TERM – NON-UNIFORM AND EARLY FINISH 

On Friday 1 April, students will be able to wear non-uniform to school in 

return for a £1 donation which will go towards the fundraising drive that is 

ongoing among our student community.  

As with our previous non-uniform days, which have been hugely popular with 

students, there will be reminders in tutor time of what is appropriate clothing. 

As a reminder, the general rules are; 

 Clothing must not be revealing in any way 

 No offensive slogans 

Friday 1 April will also be an early finish for students as follows; 

  Register in 

tutor room 

Celebration 

Assembly 
Dismissed 2-5 

Year 7  11:20 11:25 – 11:55  11:55 

11:20 – 

1:20 

Year 8  11:20 11:25 – 12:00  12:00 

Year 9  11:20 11:25 – 12:05  12:05 

Year 10  11:20 11:25 – 12:10  12:10  

Year 11  11:20 (plan TBC) 12:15  

Fullbrook 

6  

No tutor time. Attend periods 1 & 2 as 

normal.  
11:00   

 

“I am convinced that most people can achieve their 

dreams and beyond if they have the determination to 

keep trying.” - Howard Schultz 

PROM COMMITTEE EASTER RAFFLE 

Our Year 11 Prom Committee are looking for 

donations of Easter eggs for a raffle which will be held 

on the last day of term.  

Please send in any contributions to Mrs Tipping before 

Friday 1 April.  

  

MENTAL HEALTH 

TALK - REMINDER 

There are still some spaces 

for the for the parent and 

carer session being hosted by 

Learning Partners.  

Professor Tanya Byron will be 

speaking about Mental 

Health and Young People 

which has become an even 

greater topic of discussion 

following the last 2 years of 

the pandemic.  

The event will take place on 

Thursday 28 April from 

6:30-8:00pm at George 

Abbot School in Guildford 

Please see the flyer on page 

4 for more details and click 

the image to be taken to the 

booking portal. 

 

 

 



  

SUMMER TERM UNIFORM CHECKS 

After Easter, we will be having another uniform drive to ensure that students are 

adhering to the school policy.  We will be reminding students of the expectations 

around the appearance and the uniform policy along with stressing the importance 

of why wearing our uniform with pride matters both in terms of students being 

ready to learn and also in terms of maintaining the school's excellent reputation. 

Should you need a reminder of the expectations and how any infringments will be 

handled please click here.   

When we return from the Easter break, the summer uniform will be in effect. You 

can access the uniform list on the website. 

FULLBROOK CAREERS FAIR IS A HUGE HIT! 

On Tuesday, the Fullbrook Sports Centre was a hive of activity 

as our Careers Fair returned to the school.  Over 50 exhibitors 

joined us, including a wide variety of professions, 

colleges/universities, and training providers, which helped make 

the evening a huge hit with students and their parents/carers. 

The feedback we’ve received from those who attended has also 

been hugely positive. 

We would like to take the time to say a huge thank you to Jo 

Tennant and Kate Trumble from the Parent Voice for their 

tireless work to bring this event back to the school once again. 

The time and effort they put in to ensuring that the exhibitors 

offered broad range of career paths to students meant that 

there was someone for every student who attended to talk to. 

For anyone who was unable to attend, there is lots of information available on the 

Careers Hub section of the Fullbrook website, including the exhibitor brochure 

from Tuesday evening, which can be found on the Careers Fair page. 

THE ART FACULTY NEEDS YOUR HELP! 

Our Art Faculty are looking for donations of leftover cans of spray paint which 

you might have lying around at home. Any colours would be gratefully received. 

Please note that donations would need to be dropped off to the main school 

reception by parents and carers. For safety reasons, we ask that you do not send 

them in to school with students.  

ECO TEAM – CASH FOR KIDS CLOTHING RECYCLING   

Our Eco Team will be collecting clothing items for Cash for Kids, which is a 

grant-giving charity that works with Textile Recycling International to raise funds 

for disadvantaged children. We will be organising a clothing recycling drive soon, 

and we will provide you with more details as once we have them. In the 

meantime, please see the list on page 4 for details of what can and cannot be 

donated, so that you can set them aside until we have our collection date. 

  

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

To book your child a space at Homework 

Club, please click here. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

https://www.irisreach.cloud/schoolemails/162221939571659271317919/ExpectationsJune2021pdf.pdf
https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Uniform-List-2020-21.pdf
https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/careers/
https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/careers-events/
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/homework-club-tickets-221300785607
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/


  

UKMT KANGAROO CHALLENGES 

A group of students from Years 9, 10 and 11 took part in the latest round of the 

UKMT Kangaroo Challenges last week to test their numeracy skills. These are 

national Maths challenges and only the top 6-10% of all students nationwide 

get invited to take part in this prestigious event. We had the greatest number of 

certificates and Kangaroo Qualifiers in the last 8 years, and other records have 

been broken! We hope to be able to share news of how our students got on very 

soon, but in the meantime, well done to all involved for their progress in the 

competition so far. 

YEAR 9 FINAL SCHOOL BOOSTER - REMINDER 

Don’t forget that The Children and Family Health Surrey team will visit 

Fullbrook on Tuesday 19th April 2022 and Wednesday 20th April 2022 

to administer the Year 9 Diphtheria/Tetanus/Polio final school booster and 

the Meningococcal ACWY vaccination.  

If you haven’t already provided consent, then please do complete the e-form at: 

www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk (our school’s unique code/URN number is 

SR137003 which you will need to enter) by 4pm on Tuesday 12th April 

2022. 

SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL TRAVEL SURVEY - REMINDER 

Don’t forget that the Surrey County Council School Travel Survey closes at 

11:59pm on Friday 1 April 2022, and separate surveys should be completed 

for each child that attends Fullbrook. 

Once the Safer Travel Team have collected and analysed this information provided 

by parents, their goal is to obtain a better understanding of journeys to school, so 

they can continue encouraging safer and more active travel to school for all 

children in Surrey. 

If you have another child who attends a separate primary school the link for this 

can be found here. 

 

  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday 1 April  End of term (early closure for students) 

Tuesday 19 April Start of term (all students in school) 

Tuesday 19 April Work Experience Paperwork Deadline (Year 10 & 12) 

Thursday 28 April Year 8 Choices Deadline 

Monday 2 May Bank Holiday (School Closed) 

http://www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk/
http://www.surreysays.co.uk/environment-and-infrastructure/secondary-school-travel-survey
https://www.surreysays.co.uk/iai/primary-school-travel-survey/


  

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=e9pf-JcRHUWtnM5YspbX4lK5g6J7ItdAoSDUZODH9UNUNFE3NktaRkEwM1BGNlE2OVIyVE1QNTdJRC4u

